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Please Check Against Delivery

Statement by Ms Gladice Pickering, Legal Attaché, during the Interactive Dialogue on the Universal Periodic Review of Mozambique, 19 January 2016, 09h00 – 12h00

Mr. President,
Namibia welcomes the delegation of Mozambique, led by Hon. Abdurremane Lino de Almeida, Minister of Justice, Constitutional and Religious Affairs to the 24th Session of the UPR and commends them on the presentation of their national report for this review. 
Namibia is delighted to observe the steady progress made by Mozambique in state institutional building, democracy and peace building. We commend the Government of Mozambique for the efforts undertaken to implement the recommendations accepted during its first UPR, despite the challenges faced during the period under review and urge the Government of Mozambique to continue addressing underlying and proximate causes of violent conflict. The measures taken to ensure that the National Commission on Human Rights became operational in 2012 and the election of an Ombudsman in May 2012 is evident of the commitment of the Mozambican Government to protect and promote the rights of its people. 
We take note of the impressive number of women’s representation in government and encourage you to build on this progress.

Namibia would like to make the following recommendations:  
1. That the Government of Mozambique considers ratification of the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights as accepted during the first cycle review.
2. That the Government of Mozambique takes the necessary measures to eradicate discrimination against girls in the education system. 
We wish Mozambique all the best during their review. 
I thank you Mr. President   
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